
 
Our prayers have been requested by or for the 
following members of our church family and 

those beyond our doors. 
 

Long Term Prayer List 
Patty, Laura, Jerry, Susan, Mel, Jarod, Lance, Alice, Shayne, 

George, Ruth, Rachel, Larry, the Bentley Family, Shirley, 
Pam,Vi, Diane, Julie, Prof. Dr. Ahmed Adel Sakr 

 
Short Term Prayer List  

Vickie John, Wilson Rorie,  
Esther Guimord, Cristina Diduch,  

Franklin Camp, Shirley Ratliff, Charlie, Max Masters, Benjamin Jackson, 
Dave Finnell, Bill Sanger, Avery, Greg, Shana, David, Paul S., A. J. Garibaldi,  

Dorothy Outerbridge, Moe O., Bruce, John D.,  
Bobby Hitchcock, Jillian Hajdasz, Meg, Andrew Massara, Terry Mahan,  

Elijah McCarthy, Jamie McCarthy, Brian & Diane P.,  
Bob Cornwell, The Family of Ina Greer,  

Don Van Meter, Bridgette Van Meter, Peter Hwoschinsky,  
Elizabeth Nixon, Rodney Jensen, Ruth Ogden, Bishop Onell Soto, 
The Family of Janet Dopsovic, Michael R. Gianetti, Chad, David, 

Mary Jane Bishop, Bob Teh,  
Robert Marsh, Donna Cornwell, Bill Odio, David Osler, Janeane Edell 

“For comfort and strength for EGYPT, and all her people,  
Christians and Muslims alike.” 

 
Haiti Fest is Coming Soon! 
On June 19 the Service Ministry will sponsor Haiti Fest, a fundraiser to benefit St. 
Mathieu’s students in Chapoteau, Haiti.  Following each service, events in Henry 
Hall will feature the sights and sounds of Haiti including:  music, food showcasing 
ingredients typical to Haiti, exciting raffle prizes, a slide show of the children and 
the village of Chapoteau and a pen pal station for the kids.  Mark your calendar 
and join in the festivities.  The Service Ministry ~ Putting Your Faith to Work. 
 
Altar Flowers 
The flowers on the altar this morning are given to the Glory of God by Jacqueline 
Clattenburg in loving memory of her parents Alice & Patrick Paquin.. If you would like to 
give the altar flowers one week in memory of or in thanksgiving for someone, please fill out 
a flower envelope or call the office at 703-437-3790. 

 
Next Week’s Lessons:  
Pentecost – June 12 
Acts 2:1-21  
Psalm 104:25-35, 37 
1 Corinthians 12:3b-13  
John 20:19-23  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Staff 
 

The Rev. Bradford A. Rundlett, Rector 
The Rev. Leslie Chadwick, Associate Rector  

 The Rev. Wisnel Dejardin, Seminarian  
Mr. Peter Doddema, Seminarian      

Mr. Peter Waggoner, Director of Music 
Ms. Cassandra Riedy, Director of Christian Education 

Ms. Keith Nelsen Stroud, Parish Administrator 
 

Vestry 
Senior Warden – Kathy Lombard 

Junior Warden – Ted Mankin        
                                       Treasurer -  Rick Wilson 

 Registrar – Rose Berberich 
 

Liz Ward        Cheryl Brock      Mike Colie  Patrick Hobson     Allison Dodd         
Duncan Hutcheon        Donna Cornwell          

Eugene Nkomba           Sandy Wright        Beth Lumnitzer     Jeanne Bennett, Alternate 
 

Trustees 
    Tom McLenigan                                Keith Sinclair                             Dana “Deke” Smith 
 

Resident Clergy 
The Rev. Maeva Harris-Bayfield 
The Rev. Dr. Ralph W. Bayfield 

 
 

Assisting in the Preparation and Conduct of Worship 
Altar Guild  

Carol Sinclair, Jean Lammers, Adaku Nwachukwu, Liz Ward 
Counters 

Keith & Tina Pinkard 
Ushers  

8:00 am Tim Lally & Bill Outerbridge 
  9:30 am Randy & Patty Karn 

11:00 am Olga Marinenko & Greg Griffith 
Greeters  

8:00 am Jeanne Bennett 
9:30 am Joyce Eanes  
11:00 am Deke Smith 

  Lay Eucharistic Ministers 
8:00 am Glenn Pfadenhauer & Diane Miller 

9:30 am Rod Neaveill, Gayle Rippe, Susan Simmons, John McGrath 
11:00 am Jane Perry, Rose Berberich, Jim Hendrick 

Acolytes 
9:30 am Carol Beckett, Will Lawalt, Erika Hobson 

11:00 am Chudi Mbonu, Jack Norcross, Hart Mankin, Max Norcross 

 
NEED A (NON-JUDGMENTAL) LISTENER FOR THE LONG HAUL? 

 ASK A STEPHEN MINISTER  
OR CALL FR. BRAD AT 703-437-3790. 

 

 
 

 
Announcements 

For  
June 5, 2011 

 
8:00 am   Holy Eucharist – Rite I 
9:30 am Holy Eucharist– Rite II 
11:00 am  Holy Baptism – Rite II 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ST. TIMOTHY’S EPISCOPAL CHURCH 
432 VAN BUREN STREET, HERNDON, VIRGINIA 20170 

 
 

 
Parish Office: 703-437-3790   Fax: 703-787-9781 

Web Page: www.saint-timothys.org 
Office E-mail: office@saint-timothys.org 

 
 

 
ST. TIMOTHY’S MISSION STATEMENT 

 
AS PEOPLE OF GOD, WE JOYFULLY WORSHIP GOD,  

SPREAD THE WORD OF GOD’S LOVE 
TREASURE ALL PEOPLE, AND 

SERVE OTHERS EVERYWHERE IN THE NAME OF JESUS CHRIST. 
 

THEREFORE, WITH GOD’S HELP, WE: 
OPEN OUR DOORS TO EVERYONE, 
OPEN OUR HEARTS IN WORSHIP, 

OPEN OUR EYES TO THE SPIRIT’S GIFTS, AND 
OPEN OUR ARMS TO EMBRACE GOD’S WORK. 
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SUNDAY – 6/5 
Youth Sunday 

Holy Eucharist 8, 9:30, 11:00 
VoCoSuM STAR Skit - Sanctuary 

9:45 AM  J2A - UR 
9:45 AM  Rite 13 - A8 

11:00 AM  J2A & Rite 13 - Youth Sunday - Sanctuary 
12:15 PM  Senior Brunch - UR/HH & Kitchen 

12:30 PM  VBS Volunteer/Staff Preparation Meeting - B1 
2:00 PM  Virginia New Majority Training - UR 

 
MONDAY- 6/6 

5:30 PM  Stephen Leader Meeting - Fr. Brad's Office 
7:00 PM  BSA Troop 159 Meeting - HH/UR 

7:00 PM  Stephen Ministry Peer Supervision - B1 
 

TUESDAY – 6/7 
9:00 AM  EfM - B1 

5:30 PM  Nurturing Parent Class - HH/Kitchen/Nursery/B2 
7:00 PM  Stephen Ministry Peer Group- Upper Room 

 
WEDNESDAY – 6/8 

9:00 AM  Pre-School - B1 
10:00 AM  Morning Bible Study - Kitchen 

10:00 AM  Wee Got the Beat - Nursery 
12:00 PM  Pre-School - B1 

12:15 PM  Holy Eucharist/Healing Service 
7:00 PM  St. Timothy's Shawl Ministry - Narthex 

 
THURSDAY – 6/9 

9:00 AM  Pre-School - B1 
10:00 AM  Wee Got the Beat - Nursery 

7:00 PM  Taoist Tai Chi - Internal Arts for Health - In Hiatus 
 

FRIDAY 6/10 
10:30 AM Friday Folders - Kitchen 

 
SATURDAY – 6/11 

9:00 AM  Altar Guild Set-Up - Sanctuary and Altar Guild Room 
9:00 AM  Child Sexual Abuse Prevention Training Class - B1 or HH 

10:00 AM  Kumon Math Tutor Rm A3 
11:00 AM  Dorosheff Violin Lessons - Music Room/Sanctuary 

 
SUNDAY – 6/12 

Final Sunday for Choirs - Return 9/11 
Holy Eucharist 8, 9:30, 11:00 

7:00 AM  J2A & Rite 13 - Car Wash - Parking lot 
9:45 AM  J2A - UR 

9:45 AM  Rite 13 - A8 
12:00 PM  Last Day of Sunday School - Ice Cream Social - HH 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
Nursery 
All children are welcome to stay with parents in the Sanctuary during worship. However, 

for parents of children ages 0-2.5 years who want nursery care, we have 
a well-equipped and professionally-staffed nursery at the end of the hall 
nearest the Sanctuary. Each child brought to the nursery is given a 
number; only the parents of the child can take the child from the nursery. 
If a parent is needed during worship, the child’s number will appear (in 
red LED’s) on the black panels beneath the hymn boards on both sides 
of the Chancel. Parents, please bring diapers and any snacks, formula as 
needed for your child. 

 
Holy Communion  
All baptized Christians are welcome to receive the Sacrament. If you have not been 
baptized, please come to the Altar rail for a blessing during Holy Communion (place your 
arms across your chest to signify your desire for a blessing). If you 
would like to be baptized, please speak with the clergy after the 
service.  To receive Holy Communion, accept the bread in your hand 
and place it in your mouth, then sip wine from the Chalice when it is 
brought to you (guide the Chalice to your mouth please), or hold the 
bread, dip it in the wine when the chalice comes to you, and place the 
bread with wine in your mouth. If you are allergic to wheat or are gluten intolerant, please 
let the person serving bread know to give you a rice wafer.  
 
LINK Food Delivery  
June is St. Timothy's month to deliver food for LINK. Deliveries are Tuesday through 
Saturday in Herndon, Sterling, and Ashburn, about 2 hours per day. Hours are flexible. 
After the service today, please visit Henry Hall to watch a new video about LINK service in 
the community.  Volunteers please sign up in Henry Hall or call Rob Duchesneau at 703-
450-4795.  
 
A HUGE Thank You 
Believe it or not, the food table ministry cupboard is almost empty 
again. We have seen a constant stream of people who need our 
assistance. Please can you help us again!!  Next time you are at Costco 
or Wal-Mart or anywhere, provide a little extra for our homeless and 
marginalized neighbors.  Items that don’t need too much preparation or 
that can be put in the microwave. Snack foods, wholesome soups are 
very popular. Single servings containers of just about anything are very helpful. Thank you 
again for your attention to this. Please help again. For more information on volunteering for 
a two hour time slot at the food table or if you have any questions please contact Katie 
Mazza at katiemazza@yahoo.com or 703-421-3979. Also contact Keith in the office at 
keith@saint-timothys.org.  
 
Diaper Request 
The Food Table Ministry is kindly requesting donations of diapers. Some of our hungry 
guests also request diapers for their small children and we would love to be able to offer 
them a few in addition to a meal or a food card. While all sizes and brands/types are 
welcomed, it would be helpful if you could bring in size 0-2 if your last name begins with 
the letter A-M, and size 3-5 if your last name begins with the letter N-Z. Please leave your 
diaper donations on the indicated table in Henry Hall. Also, more donations of food for our 
food pantry are needed. This pantry provides a meal to our guests who visit during the week 
in need of some nourishment. Thank you all for your recent donations. Our supplies are 
already getting low, in these trying times. Questions? Contact Katie Mazza: 
katiemazza@yahoo.com or 703-421-3979. 
 
 

Happy Birthday to you!!! 
Sun. 6/5 Marjorie Eyre, Emma Rouse 
Mon. 6/6 Eugene Nkomba, Alyssa Rock  
Tues.6/7 Shirley Frye, Elaine Nosaka 
Wed. 6/8   Jennifer Ferrer, Gregory Griffith, Will Curtis, Maya 
McCarthy. Alex Gibbs 
Thurs. 6/9 Bob Henry 
Fri. 6/10 Loren Farrar, Benjin Dubishar, Elliott Wilkinson 
Sat. 6/11 June Welch, Marie Lally, Linda Grantham 
Sun. 6/12 Hugh Lamoureux 
 
 

 
 
 
 
St. Timothy’s Viewpoint Book Club 
The next selection for our enjoyment and discussion is Homer and Langley by E.L. 
Doctorow, author of Ragtime. The title page and brief description are on display in Henry 
Hall. It is expected that we will meet in about 5 weeks time, so please look for a date in the 
announcements after Memorial Day.  Everyone is welcome.  Bring a friend!  Call Jill Cox 
(703-963-8251) or Danna Wechtenhiser (703-430-6458) for further information. 
 
STAR (Small Tasks are Rewarding) Search  
Many of our ministries at St. Tim’s could use an occasional helping hand with 
ministry tasks. Some tasks are one-time, some are ongoing. 
Others are seasonal or as-needed. Whatever your gifts and 
talents, and your time budget, there is a task you can help 
accomplish. We encourage you to take a look over the list of 
ministry task needs you’ve received today. Please consider 
signing up for one or more of the tasks. It’s a great way to get to 
know others, enjoy what you’re doing, and help out St. Tim’s! Completed forms 
should be deposited in the basket in the Narthex or in Henry Hall, or in the 
VoCoSuM mailbox in the hallway. Thank you for your support! 
 
 
St. Tim’s STRIDES for MS fundraiser – On the 9th of June from 6 to 10 pm we will have 
our first team fundraiser for the MS Challenge Walk in September.  We will guest bartend 
at Jimmy’s Old Town Tavern on the corner of Spring & Elden Streets in downtown 
Herndon.  We will also have raffles and a live auction as part of this event.  Please come out 
for an enjoyable evening and support our team.  If you would like to help out at the event 
and/or make a donation for the raffle/auction, please contact Chris Brock, phone # 703-437-
3968 or e-mail christopher.brock2@verizon.net.  Thank you in advance for your continued 
support.  
 
Senior Brunch: June 5th, after the 11am Service  

Will the Youth as well as the High School Seniors' families please join 
us in celebrating the graduating high school seniors in honor of their 
accomplishments, continued personal betterment and faithful 
exploration? We are excited to be sending them off into their next phase 
with our support and love.  Youth Car Wash: June 12th Come and have 

your car washed by St. Timothy's wonderful and energetic youth as they enjoy being 
stewards of their own faith experiences!  Christian Education Celebration: June 12th, 
after the 11am service Please join us for an ice cream social to celebrate another GREAT 
year of faith-enriching classes. We have so many teachers and bright students to thank for 
the dynamic Sundays at St. Timothy's...ice cream is the least we can do!  
 
Capital Campaign Update 
Our Capital Campaign for the organ and building reserve fund is underway.  If you were not 
present to make your pledge, the office or any Campaign Committee member will be happy 
to get a pledge card to you.  Campaign envelopes will be mailed to 
those who submit Commitment cards.  In the meantime, temporary 
Campaign envelopes are available in the pews.  Some upfront costs 
have already been incurred so contributions given in May and June 
will be greatly appreciated. You can help our financial volunteers to 
properly record your gift by following these two simple steps:   
1. Make your check payable to St. Timothy's Capital Campaign. 
When you write a check for the capital campaign, you must designate in the memo line:  
Organ fund or reserve fund.  If you write one check for both the organ and the reserve 
fund, please specify the amount, not a percentage that you'd like to put into each fund.  i.e. 
Organ fund:  $200. Reserve Fund:  $20.  Thank you all for the wonderful response that we 
have received so far. Your generosity is overwhelming. 
 
St. Timothy's Always Cares Packages  
Keep St. Timothy's near you on the beach, on an airplane or while enjoying a relaxing 
summer evening by registering for a St. Timothy's Always Cares Package. Simply fill out 
the form found online or on the CE table in Henry Hall and you will receive a package in 
the mail over the summer. The package will include age appropriate readings and activities 
so feel free to register the whole family! We would love to help make your summer more 
faith-filled and engaging! All questions may go to Cassandra Riedy, Director of Education 
at cassandrar@saint-timothys.org. 
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